
MILITARY  OFFICERS  CALL 

Sun City Center Chapter  
Military Officers Association of America 

P. O. Box 5693, Sun City Center, FL. 33571 
Website: www.sccmoaa.org 

Volume 41   Number 3                                         March 2025 

March 2025 Program 
Library of Congress Veteran History Project  

Melissa Jackson & Joe Mulhberger 
 

Melissa Jackson is the Hillsborough County Field Representa-

tive and Caseworker for the Office of Congressman Vern  

Buchanan (FL, District 16). 

Melissa serves as the Congress-

man’s Field Representative for  

Constituent Service and handles 

constituent casework in the 

matters of Immigration, USDA, 

and EPA. Florida Congressional 

District 16 includes all of Mana-

tee County as well as south 

Hillsborough, with a northern 

boundary of State Road 60 and 

a western boundary of US 41. As the proud daughter of a 

World War II veteran and a former elementary school teach-

er, Melissa is looking forward to speaking about the Library 

of Congress Veteran History Project. 

 

Co-presenting with Melissa is our own Lt Col Joe Mul-
hberger, USAF (Ret). Joe retired as a USAF Lieutenant Colonel 
following 36 years on continuous 
active duty between 1984 and 
2020.  His involvement with combat, 
humanitarian, and relief operations 
touched all seven continents.  Joe 
served four tours with Special Opera-
tions, three tours with the Nuclear 
Enterprise, additional tours sup-
porting multiple air and space 
platforms, and as an Assistant Profes-
sor of German at our United States Air Force Academy.  Joe is a 
combat veteran with five post-9/11 deployments to:  Oman, Iraq, 
Qatar, Lebanon, and Jordan for Operation Enduring Freedom, Op-
eration Iraqi Freedom, and Operation Inherent Resolve.  Since re-
tiring, Joe dedicates his time with his family and serving and advis-
ing veterans organizations.   

From the Editor’s Desk 
CDR Cliff Korn, USNR (Ret) 

 

Our Fearless Leader, Bill Kirkpatrick is under-the-weather and una-
ble to give a President’s Report this month, so I am usurping his 
space! Let’s all pray that Bill is feeling better soon. 

Not all veterans are eligible for health benefits through the VA. 
Although I am retired, I do not have service-connected disabilities 
and therefore fall into this category. Despite this, I have never felt 
discriminated against, as Medicare and Tricare for Life have ade-
quately met my family’s needs. However, I became somewhat 
dissatisfied when I required hearing aids and observed that many 
of my fellow retirees were receiving top-of-the-line aids at no cost 
from the VA. For civilians, there is an array of options for purchas-
ing hearing aids, but quality devices can easily exceed $6,000 per 
pair. 

A beneficial solution for military retirees is available through the 
Retiree At Cost Hearing Aid Program (RACHAP). This program al-
lows military retirees and dependents who are ineligible for hear-
ing aids from the Veterans Administration (VA) to purchase them 
at a reduced cost through certain military treatment facilities. 
While RACHAP operates on a “space-available” basis and is not 
covered by TRICARE or Medicare, patients pay the manufacturer 
directly. The Defense Department's RACHAP facilitates the acquisi-
tion of hearing aids at government-negotiated prices via specific 
military medical facilities. 

Retirees can utilize any military treatment facility offering the pro-
gram and are not restricted to their service affiliation. It should be 
noted that not all military medical facilities participate in this pro-
gram, as the care of active-duty members takes priority. Unfortu-
nately, MacDill Air Force Base does not offer this program; the 
nearest participating facility to the Tampa area is Naval Hospital 
Jacksonville at NAS Jacksonville. Upon moving to Florida in 2012, I 
found that only active-duty personnel were being serviced at NAS 
Jax, prompting me to travel to Lyster Army Health Clinic in Fort 
Rucker, AL to benefit from RACHAP. While the additional travel 
and lodging expenses may be considerable, they are often deemed 
worthwhile. Currently, I have new hearing aids on order and will 
be returning to NAS Jacksonville in a few weeks for fitting and 
counseling on use. The cost for a pair of advanced, high end hear-
ing aids suitable for my profound hearing loss is only $941, which I 
find well worth the travel. 

For further details, please search for RACHAP online, where you 
will find comprehensive information and a list of worldwide loca-
tions participating in the program. 
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$20.00 - 5 March LUNCHEON - $20.00      

To Register: 813-924-1983  
 

Reservations no later than 6 p.m. Sunday, 2 March 2025 

 

Florida Room, Atrium Building 

945 North Course Lane , Sun City Center, FL 33573 

  

Please give full names of members and guests, total 

number attending.  Cost is $20.00/person payable 

at the door (cash, check, or credit card).  Social hour 

begins when you arrive, and the  Business meeting 

starts at 11:00 followed by a speaker and lunch.  

Remember, if you make a reservation and do not 

attend, you are expected to pay. Bring payment to 

the next meeting or send check to: 

Military Officers Association of America  
Post Office Box 5693 

Sun City Center, FL  33571-5693 
 

February Buffet Luncheon Menu 
 

Garden Salad Bar with Dressing Assortment,  

Rolls & Butter 

 Entrees: 

• Corned Beef & Cabbage Gulden’s Mustard  

• Chicken Florentine  

• Salmon with Dill  

Starch & Vegetable du Jour 

 Desserts:  Chef’s selected desserts 

Beverages: Decaf Coffee, Iced Tea, and Ice Water  

 2024/2025 Chapter Officers 

PRESIDENT 

CDR Bill Kirkpatrick, USN (Ret)……………(805) 506-3269 

president@sccmoaa.org  

1st VP  

Col Danny Melton, USMC (Ret)……..…..(808) 589-6553 

danny.melton@gmail.com 

Program Chair 

2nd VP 

Maj Kirk Faryniasz, USAF (Ret)…………..(813) 677-2606 

membership@sccmoaa.org 

Membership Chair 

TREASURER 

Lt Col Bill Patterson, USAF (Ret)....……..(603) 305-1062 

bill@wwpat.us 

SECRETARY   

Lt Col Joe Mulhberger, USAF (Ret) …….(701)-509-3883 

secretary@sccmoaa.org 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT 

COL Eunice Patxot, USA (Ret)……………..(301) 529-4301 

eunice@sccmoaa.org 

 

DIRECTOR 

LTC Jeff Camp, USA (Ret)………………..….(312) 342-0531 

colcamp@icloud.com 

Legislative Liaison 

DIRECTOR 

CDR Cliff Korn, USNR (Ret)…………….……(813) 532-0913 

newsletter@sccmoaa.org 

Newsletter Editor 

DIRECTOR  

Lt Col Ferris Garrett, USAF (Ret)………….(813) 841-0532 

garrett4@tampabay.rr.com 

DIRECTOR 

Jean Bennett Stratis……………………………(813) 758-7330 

jeanbennett.stratis@gmail.com 

Surviving Spouse Liaison 

DIRECTOR 
Maj Tom Smith, USAF (Ret)……………....(813) 919-6645 

tsmith0750@hotmail.com 

Chaplain 

mailto:president@sccmoaa.org
mailto::danny.melton@gmail.com
mailto:membership@sccmoaa.org
mailto:bill@wwpat.us
mailto:secretary@sccmoaa.org
mailto:eunice@sccmoaa.org
mailto:colcamp@icloud.com
mailto:newsletter@sccmoaa.org
mailto:garrett4@tampabay.rr.com
mailto:jeanbennett.stratis@gmail.com
https://d.docs.live.net/29f64fe3d09db78e/Documents/MOAA/2024_12/tsmith0750@hotmail.com
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Chaplain's Devotional for January 

Rev. Dr. Tom Smith 

God’s Immutable Law  

“While the earth remains, seedtime and harvest, and cold 
and heat, and summer and winter, and day and night shall 
not cease.” (Genesis 8:22). 

 

 Genesis 8:22 reminds us that our universe is gov-

erned by immutable laws put in place by God. The Scripture 

cites four life-long examples of God’s unchanging constitu-

tion: seedtime and harvest, cold and heat, summer and win-

ter, and day and night. We take for granted the changing of 

the seasons that produce crops, the cold of winter and heat 

of summer, or day for service and night for rest.  

 Our Scripture reminds us of another unchangeable 

law of life, the law of sowing and reaping (Galatians 6:7-9). 

How often have you heard the proverb, “you reap what you 

sow.” There are four principles the immutable law of sowing 

and reaping make clear to us. Let’s talk about that today. 

Principle #1: You reap what you sow. 

 If you sow a watermelon seed, what do you get? A 

watermelon. If you sow a kernel of corn, what do you get? 

Corn. If you sow love, joy, peace, patience, gentleness, good-

ness, faith, meekness, and self-control, what do you get? 

God’s immutable law guarantees you will reap the benefits of 

sowing into the life of others. 

Principle #2: You will reap in greater proportion that what 

you sowed. 

 How many watermelons come from planting one 

seed? How many kernels of corn?  God alone knows the an-

swer. God alone knows the impact we can have every day as 

He places divine appointments in our way. The question is, 

“What will I sow in the lives of those I meet daily?” 

Principle #3: You may not always reap in the same season. 

 Sowing good fruit in faith gives us comfort that God 

will reward our efforts. His divine providence may reward us 

before the growing season is completed and harvest time 

arrives. God know our need and is bound by Scripture to 

cause us to reap what we sow. 

Principle #4: Don’t grow weary in doing good. You will reap 

in due season. 

 Planting is hard work. It is easy to grow weary as we 

look at the pressures of life. Know from Scripture that God 

will cause us to reap what we sow. What are you planting 

today? That is what you will reap in the future. 

Be abundantly blessed, Rev. Dr. Tom Smith 

 

Like what you see in this newsletter? 

There’s even more in the Florida Council of 

Chapter’s newsletter at this link! 

https://flmoaa.org/news/#  

 

 

 

Did you know we have a Facebook Page? We do! It’s a 
great place to see what’s happening in our chapter, and it 
allows you to express your opinions on our activities and 
keep in touch with other members. If you have a  
Facebook account, click the logo/link to “like” and follow 
our page. If you don’t yet have a Facebook Account,  
Facebook makes it easy to establish one. 
 

https://flmoaa.org/news/#
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1632609230369398


4 

 

Surviving Spouse Corner 
Jeannie Stratis 

Did you know that MOAA has a Surviving Spouse Vir-
tual Chapter? The Chapter has 232 Surviving Spouses 
and 74 Surviving Spouse Liaisons. Send an email to 
MSSVC02@gmail.com to join. Each month the group 
gets together virtually. Every other month the topics 
change. One month there will be an unstructured 
meeting where members share issues, information, 
and ideas. In the other months, there will be a guest 
speaker.  
 
Upcoming SSVC Meeting: 

• March 18, 2025, at 1 PM ET: Maj Gen. April 
Vogel, MOAA Government Relations Vice-
President will be the guest speaker discussing 
"Advocacy in Action" (AiA). 

Please join us! Newcomers are welcome. You can also 
connect with us on MOAA's Surviving Spouses Face-
book group. 

 
There is also a Surviving Spouse Virtual Book Club.  

They meet on Zoom on the third Monday of the 
month at 4pm. Upcoming selections are “The Lost 
Book Shop,” by Evie Woods, “A Year in Provence,” by 
Peter Mayle, and “A Calamity of Souls,” by David Bal-
ducci, along with several others. Surviving spouses 
can email mssvc02@gmail.com to join.  
 

mailto:MSSVC02@gmail.com
mailto:mssvc02@gmail.com
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Legislative Affairs 

LTC Jeff Camp, USA (Ret) 

Veteran Overmedication and Suicide Prevention Act 
Lawmakers are renewing efforts to address potential overmedication of veterans by Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) 
doctors, a concern linked to increased suicide rates among former service members. The proposed “Veteran Overmedi-
cation and Suicide Prevention Act” seeks a comprehensive study to examine the types and quantities of medications 
prescribed to veterans, the prevalence of non-pharmaceutical treatments offered prior to medication, and the frequen-
cy of medications being the initial treatment option. This initiative aims to identify patterns in prescription practices and 
their possible connections to veteran suicides, with the goal of improving mental health care and reducing reliance on 
pharmaceuticals within the VA system.  
 

Proposed Veteran Legislation in Florida 

As of February 2025, Florida has introduced several legislative measures to support veterans: 
 • Senate Bill 116: Filed on February 5, 2025, this bill mandates the Florida Department of Veterans’ Affairs to con-

duct a study evaluating veterans’ awareness of existing programs and services. It also aims to enhance the Veteran 
Suicide Prevention Training Pilot Program by incorporating specialized mental health training and proposes the devel-
opment of adult day health care facilities for veterans and their families.  

 • House Bill 445: Filed on February 6, 2025, this bill seeks to exempt certain disabled veterans from paying tolls 
on Florida’s toll facilities.  

 
In the previous year, Governor Ron DeSantis signed House Bill 725 into law, expanding eligibility for admission to state 
veterans’ long-term care facilities to include spouses or surviving spouses of qualifying veterans. Additionally, House Bill 
1329 was enacted to enhance programs and benefits for veterans, such as designating “Veterans Florida” as the state’s 
primary contact for military transition assistance and creating a fee exemption on hunting and fishing licenses for honor-
ably discharged veterans with qualifying service-connected disabilities.  
 

Pay Raise for Military Retirees and Active Duty 

Congress has approved a pay increase for military retirees in 2025 through a 2.5% Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA), 
effective December 1, 2024. This adjustment is based on the Consumer Price Index and aims to account for inflation. 
Retirees saw this increase in their December 31, 2024 payment.  

 

It’s important to note that COLA adjustments for retirees differ from the annual pay raises for active-duty service mem-
bers. While active-duty personnel received a 4.5% pay raise in 2025, with junior enlisted ranks (E-1 through E-4) receiv-
ing a total increase of 14.5%, these raises are separate from the COLA adjustments applied to retirement pay.  

 

Veteran’s Affairs Welcomes New Secretary 

As of February 7, 2025, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has undergone significant leadership changes and is 
implementing new policies to enhance services for veterans. On February 4, 2025, the U.S. Senate confirmed former 
Georgia Representative Doug Collins as the new VA Secretary with a 77-23 vote. Collins, an Air Force Reserve colonel 
and military chaplain, has pledged to streamline regulations and combat corruption within the VA to ensure veterans 
receive their due benefits. Additionally, the VA has announced a return to in-person work policies starting February 3, 
2025, aiming to improve service delivery and accessibility for veterans. These developments reflect the VA’s ongoing 
commitment to enhancing care and support for the approximately 18 million veterans it serves. 
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Buchanan Hosts Inaugural Valentines for Veterans  

Buchanan and Team Delivered Over 4,000 Valentines Card to Area Veterans 

           

2/14/2025 BRADENTON — Today, Congressman Vern Buchanan delivered handwritten valentines cards to 
local veterans at the Manatee County Sheriff’s Office and the Manatee County Commission through his new 
constituent appreciation program, Valentines for Veterans. He also discussed a new package of pro-veteran 
legislation he rolled out this week to help improve the mental and physical health of America’s veterans. 

“Seeing the smiling faces of our incredible veterans when they were handed a card was the reason I started 
this program,” said Buchanan. “It was also great seeing such great artwork from our students who put a ton 
of thought and care into each one of these cards. I’m grateful for our school systems’ participation and their 
work helping me honor the sacrifices made by our veteran community. Their service and sacrifice will never 
be forgotten.” 

Buchanan partnered with 26 local schools and youth organizations in Manatee and Hillsborough Counties to 
create more than 4,000 cards for veterans living in Florida’s 16th Congressional District. There are over 
64,000 veterans living within the District and this new program intends to reach as many as possible with a 
valentines card to thank them for their service. 

Schools and youth organizations participating include: Alafia Elementary School, Bayshore Elementary 
School, Blackburn Elementary School, Boys & Girls Clubs of Manatee County, Braden River Middle School, 
Corr Elementary School, Doodle Bugs! Children’s Learning Academy, Dr. Mona Jain Middle School, G.D. Rog-
ers Garden-Bullock Elementary School, Gene Witt Elementary School, James Tillman Elementary School, 
Lakewood Ranch High School, Lakewood Ranch Preparatory Academy, Manatee High School, Nelson Elemen-
tary School, Oneco Elementary School, Palm View K-8 School, Palma Sola Elementary School, Palmetto High 
School, Pinecrest Elementary School, Ruskin Elementary School, Summerfield Elementary School, Thompson 
Elementary School, Tillman Elementary School, Trail Life Troop and Virgil Mills Elementary School. 

In addition to veterans working at the Manatee County Sheriff’s Office and with Manatee County, Buchanan 
and members of his staff personally delivered valentines to: the Bradenton Fire and Police Departments, the 
East Manatee Fire District, Freedom Village Veterans, the Longboat Key Police and Fire Departments, Mana-
tee County Bob’s Vets, the Manatee County Veterans Council, MOAA Sun City Center, the North River Fire 
District, the Sarasota Police Department and other veterans organizations. 
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Buchanan Delivers Remarks on New Veterans Legislation 

Bills Establish Program for Medically Tailored Meals, Support Veterans Experiencing Mental Health Crises 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2/14/2025 BRADENTON — Congressman Vern Buchanan delivered brief remarks on new legislation he intro-
duced to fight for Florida’s veterans, the Veterans Nutrition and Wellness Act of 2025 (H.R. 1289) and the Vet-
erans Mental Health Crisis Referral Enhancement Act of 2025 (H.R. 1290). 

“With more than 64,000 veterans in our district, fighting for our veterans and America’s servicemembers has 
been one of my top priorities since coming to Congress,” said Buchanan. “Our nation’s veterans have sacri-
ficed so much for our country, and we must ensure they have access to the nutritious food and mental health 
care they need to stay healthy.” 

The Veterans Nutrition and Wellness Act of 2025 offers enhanced nutritional food options to veterans 
through a “food as medicine” health care approach. The bill directs the Secretary of Veterans Affairs to estab-
lish and carry out a pilot program to administer medically tailored meals and groceries to eligible veterans. 

The Veterans Mental Health Crisis Referral Enhancement Act of 2025 addresses critical gaps in mental health 
care for veterans. This bill directs the Secretary of Veterans Affairs to establish a three-year pilot program to 
refer veterans experiencing mental health crises to approved non-Veterans Affairs mental health care provid-
ers, ensuring timely access to competent care. 

Buchanan has fought for veterans and America’s servicemembers throughout his career. In January, he intro-
duced the Veteran Overmedication and Suicide Prevention Act (H.R. 136), which requires the Department of 
Veterans Affairs to review the deaths of all veterans it treated who died by suicide or from a drug overdose in 
the last five years. 

For more information about the Valentines for Veterans program and any other Congressional events, please 
reach out to Cara Misiewicz at Cara.Misiewicz@mail.house.gov. Find all photos from the Valentines for Vet-
erans program here. 

https://www.congress.gov/bill/119th-congress/house-bill/1289?s=1&r=2
https://www.congress.gov/bill/119th-congress/house-bill/1290?s=1&r=1
https://www.congress.gov/bill/119th-congress/house-bill/1290?s=1&r=1
mailto:Cara.Misiewicz@mail.house.gov
https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fo/ju5qyix9f0mprbrx0w7qx/ADh6L2PPlvtjVQ5BPycY4Gg?rlkey=969hhk3i50pvubjsocj6nrxd6&st=6xvks5ll&dl=0
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Our February Meeting! 
 

 

February speaker Tom Harding 

gives a memorable presenta-

tion on the life, times, and ca-

reer of RADM Larry Chambers, 

USN (Ret) 

Rep. Buchanan staff members 

Melissa Jackson and MarDee 

Buchman distribute Valentines 

for Veterans. 

Chapter members Ferris Garrett and Michelle Halcomb receive 

MOAA National Awards first presented at the MOAA Florida 

Council of Chapters Leadership Conference and Convention. 



   

 

 

 

David J. Gauthier 
Certified Public Accountant—Sun City Accounting 

Sun City Center, Florida 33573 

 

(813) 634-9500 
(813)642-8112-Fax 

 

      Income Tax Preparation 

         Corporate and Business Taxes 

        Accounting and Bookkeeping 

Financial and Investment Planning 

Planning for Freedom Plaza Entrance Fees  

 

Please Support 

our  

Advertisers! 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

        
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2023 Memorial Day Sponsor 

2023 Memorial Day Sponsor 

Member Spotlight 
Are you involved in a community 

event, activity, or service?  Send us a 
picture and a description of 'you’ in 
action and we will highlight you in 

the chapter newsletter! 

Newsletter Editor: Cliff Korn  
newsletter@sccmoaa.org 

"This is historical fiction and will give the reader insight into 
one of the pivotal battles of the Vietnam war. Matt's work 
putting this together was prodigious. I don't know how he did 
it. As a historical novel, I think it is great." 

General Walter Boomer, US Marine Corps (Ret) 
Available on Amazon and Kindle.  

 

  

Now and Always 
We’ll be There. 

  H         
 

  

 

 

90228 

     
1-800-247-2192 • www.moaainsurance.com  

mailto:newsletter@sccmoaa.org
https://www.amazon.com/Battle-Quang-Tri-Easter-Offensive-ebook/dp/B0B9HLYGFM/ref=sr_1_1?crid=3CUC5Q8P9SL91&keywords=battle+of+quang+tri+matt+jackson&qid=1671114378&sprefix=%2Caps%2C94&sr=8-1
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Sun City Center Chapter  
Military Officers Association of America 
P.O. Box 5693 
Sun City Center, FL. 33571-5693 

The sponsors that appear in this publication do not reflect an endorsement by MOAA or this affiliate. 
The Sun City Center (FL) MOAA Newsletter is published by the Sun City Center Chapter, which is an affiliate of 
the Military Officers Association of America (MOAA).  MOAA is the nation's largest and most influential associ-
ation of military officers. It is an independent, nonprofit, politically nonpartisan organization. The newsletter is 
delivered electronically only. 
 

Commercial solicitation of members using membership rolls and/or 
rosters is prohibited.  Articles may be taken from MOAA and DoD publi-
cations. The Chapter is tax exempt under Section 501(c)(19) of the In-
ternal Revenue Codes. 
 

MOAA’s Legislative Action Center link:   https://moaa.quorum.us 

Florida House District 70 
Michael Owen 
Offices and Addresses: 

Local - PMB 432, 235 Apollo Beach Boulevard 
Apollo Beach, FL 33572-2251  

State - 1302 The Capitol  

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee   32399-1300 

Tel.     State – 850-717-5070  

Legislative Aid - JP Gutierrez  
 

Florida Senate District 20 
Jim Boyd 
Offices and Addresses: 

Local - 717 Manatee Ave. 

Suite 100 

Bradenton 34205 
 

State - 312 Senate Bldg. 

404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee   32399-1100 

Tel.     Local – (813) 779-7059  

State – (850) 487-5020  

Legislative Assistant: 

 Amanda Romant  

romant.amanda@flsenate.gov 
 

Florida Congressional District 16 

Vern Buchanan 
Offices and Addresses: 
 Local - 510 Vonderburg Drive 

             Suite 303 

             Brandon, FL 33511 
 

DC - 2110 Rayburn House Office Bldg. 

 Washington, DC 20515 

Tel.     Local – 813-657-1013 

 DC – 202-226-5015 

 Fax – 202-226-0828 

Hillsborough County Area Manager - MarDee Buchman 

Hillsborough County Field Representative/Constituent  
Service – Melissa Jackson 

 

U.S. Senators 

Ashley Moody 
Offices and Addresses: 
Local - TBA 

DC - B40-B Dirksen Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510 

Tel.     Local – TBA 

 DC – 202-224-3041  
  

Legislative assistant: 

  
 

Rick Scott 
Offices and Addresses: 

Local -801 N. Florida Ave 
Suite 421 

Tampa, FL 33602 
 

DC - 716 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, DC 20510 

Tel.     Local – 813-225-7040 
 DC - 202-224-5274 

Legislative assistant: 
 Kyle Joshua Hill 

 

 
 

https://moaa.quorum.us
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1632609230369398

